ETKN Meeting - Thursday, March 26, 2009

Minutes
11:00 am eastern (10:00 am central) 

The number is 1-218-486-8700   

Participant Access Code is 20001

In attendance were: Betty Ambler, Sandy Brady, Gail Kostinko, Tina Leavy, Lynn Matis, Jane Minotti, Carol Paszamant, Barbara Post.  Ken Winter joined us a little later and Maggie Sacco from the Transportation Libraries Connectivity Pooled Fund joined as a guest.

Schedule of conference calls for this year (2009):
We agreed to hold the conference calls on the last Thursday of every other month (odd months) at 11 AM eastern time (10 AM central).  In November, we will have it on the 19th rather than the 26th due to Thanksgiving.  Sandy Brady (LTRC) will write up a schedule and send via email.  Elections will be held in December via email.  As a nonmember, Maggie Sacco (CTC & Associates LLC, consultant for the Transportation Library Connectivity Pooled Fund Study) offered to host the election for us as she does with the other TKNs.
Invitations for membership?

Last May Ken Winter (VDOT) had drafted an invitation to Join ETKN and a list of prospective members, and Sandy resent these Word documents to the group during the meeting.  Lynn will update the invitation, and Sandy et al. will review.  We can send Sandy info on any other potential members to contact.   Maggie suggested sending information about the National TKN as well, and Lynn suggested sending a packet to each.  The initial contact will be via email, then a follow-up letter with a brochure and the Transportation Librarian’s Toolkit from the Pooled Fund study (see Librarian Resources section on http://www.libraryconnectivity.org/).
ETKN website - www.etkn.org
We discussed the Mission Statement and agreed it should be kept short.  Sandy put an About ETKN section on the first page directly below the mission statement and moved some of the information that had been under Guiding Principles to the About ETKN section.  Sandy will update the membership section.  It was generally agreed that the officers’ names should appear somewhere on the site, probably on the first page.

Sandy plans that the ETKN website will at some point take the place of the colabwiki for our purposes; we will still need to have a section for members only for collaborative work in progress.  The colabwiki (which is hosted by USDOT and, as an application, has many users other than ETKN) will eventually be moving to SharePoint which has more functionality and applications.  
Digital Collaboratory - http://colab.cim3.net/cgi-bin/wiki.pl?EasternTransportationKnowledgeNetwork/ETKN_Digitization_Project
The Digital Collaboratory project is still accepting documents.  Ken can still scan for those needing scanning services.  Amanda Wilson of NTL is keeping count of the number of documents entered.  We agreed that there should be no minimum number of submissions per organization per year, with each organization submitting however many they are able to do.  Barbara Post of TRB asks that she get a copy of anything submitted for entry into TRIS.
Climate Change sharing web site http://climate.dot.gov/
It was not definitively known whether or not state information is still being sought for the USDOT website.  Maggie will find out the status at the AASHTO RAC-TKN meeting on April 2, 2009.  In the meantime, Carol Paszamant (NJDOT) is forwarding to list members the 12/16/2008 email she got from Leni Oman (WSDOT, AASHTO-RAC) regarding submission guidelines.
NTL portal for ETKN

SharePoint, with more functionality and applications, will replace colabwiki, as mentioned above in ETKN website section.  A template page will be available.  Amanda is not here to elaborate.  Sandy will forward information when finds out more . . . 
NTKN and ETKN meeting June 18

The TKNs will meet together and separately on Thursday June 18th at the SLA conference in Washington, DC.  There will be a daylong agenda, part National TKN, and part regional, getting back together afterward as National to discuss regional updates.  Eileen Boswell (Community Transportation Association of America), Betty Ambler (ConnDOT), and Barbara Post will be there.  Sandy and Ken will be at SLA but will be unable to attend the Thursday meeting(s); Amanda will chair the ETKN meeting.
… anything else y’all want to talk about

That’s all, folks!

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Paszamant, ETKN recording secretary
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